ALEXANDRIA PARK COMMUNITY SCHOOL

Park Road Alexandria 2015 phone +61 2 9698 1967

email <u>alexparkcs-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au</u> web www.alexparkcs-c.schools.nsw.edu.au



Moving Into Year 7 in a NSW Government School in 2024

Dear parents/carers of Year 6 students,

Enrolment for Year 7 2024 begins from Monday March 6th.

To enrol your child in Year 7 for 2024, you will need to complete an Expression of Interest for Year 6 to Year 7 transition. The Expression of Interest (EOI) lets you indicate which school(s) you would like your child to attend in Year 7.

From this year the EOI process is now available online. After you submit an EOI and it has been assessed, your child will be offered a place at a high school.

If your child will not be attending a NSW Government high school next year, please let us know by completing a Placement Not Required form.

If you are unsure whether they will be attending a NSW Government school (you've applied for a private school, or you are moving interstate), we ask that you still complete an EOI and follow up with your school once a decision has been made.

Students awaiting a selective-high school outcome need to complete this process as well so that there is a plan in place should your child not receive a direct selective high school offer. Please note - do not nominate your child's selective high school choices here as these are already registered with the High-Performance Unit.

The online process will guide you through your options and collect the information required to make the process as smooth as possible.

For parents/carers who are not able to complete an application online, a paper EOI form can be collected from the school office.

To access the Expression of Interest form please visit this link.

If you are moving to a private school (non-government) please complete the Placement Not Required form at this link

Expressions of Interest and Placement Not Required applications need to be completed by Friday 24th March.

If you have any questions regarding Year 7 high school enrolment or the expression of interest form, please speak to our Administration Year 7 Enrolment Officer or Mr Keevers Deputy Principal (3-6).

Kind regards,

Debra Lade Principal (rel.) Paul Keevers
Deputy Principal 3-6